[bookmark: _GoBack]Lincroft Elementary School PTA

General Membership Meeting

Thursday, May 23, 2019 at 1pm 
in the Library


President’s Welcome – Heather McGrath

Ryan McDonough, Lincroft School’s Mayor of the Day, called the meeting to order at 1:07pm followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.  Ryan then reported what his duties were as Mayor of the Day, including taking an oath of office, meeting Town Council members and reading the opening announcements at the start of the school day.

Principal’s Report – Mr. Imbimbo

Mr. Imbimbo welcomed everyone to the meeting and presented certificates to those students who recently earned Pawsitive Attitude stickers. 

Mr. Imbimbo stated that he will be participating in the Infinite Love for Kids Fighting Cancer charity event on Saturday 6/15 at Leonardo Fire House from 12-4pm during which time Mr. Imbimbo, Dr. George and several other MTPS principals will have their heads shaved for the charity event.  Information for the event has been sent home through student folders. See the school website and weekly Eblasts for further information. Please consider donating to this worthwhile event.

Mrs. Francis gave a presentation requesting funds from the PTA for a sensory path and sensory wall for the 2019-2020 school year.  The sensory path would be 40-80 feet of activities such as vinyl foot prints, paths and hopscotch. These activities would not be overstimulating, but rather provide an outlet for those students who need to let their energy out so that they can focus on academic lessons during the school day.  A video was shown to highlight different options for the sensory paths and walls.  The PTA will investigate if it is most cost effective to buy a ready-made package from a sensory wall company or to create our own.  More information to follow.  Heather reported that several seventh grade Girl Scouts are interested, as part of their Silver Award, in creating a Lego Wall for students.  Additional details to follow at a future PTA meeting.

An Innovation Fair will be held on Monday, June 10th from 4:30-6:30pm at High School North.  See the District Website for further information.

Mr. Imbimbo reported that Mrs. Fortunato will be retiring at the end of this academic year.  He thanked her for her service to the school as a teacher and as a PTA Teacher Representative.  

Mr. Imbimbo reported that student presentations took place recently during lunch periods by those who are interested in launching school-wide projects to raise money to help others: 
 
*Several third grade students have been selling their homemade string bracelets during School Store and other school-wide events and have raised approximately $700 for the Make-A-Wish Foundation.  Their goal is to raise $1000 by the end of June.  These students welcome donations of string and gift cards (AC Moore and Michael’s) – all donations can be brought into the main office.  

*Several fifth grade students have been selling Pawsitive Wear (dog tags, wrist bands, pencils) at the School Store and other school events and have raised approximately $350 for the Lexi Foundation, which donates money to heart disease research.
  
*Several fifth grade students have been decorating ceiling tiles in the hallways and classrooms with inspiring, Pawsitive Attitude messages for all students to see.

*Max Oster gave a brief presentation during the meeting to promote his Ted x Youth @ LES event to be held on Thursday 5/30 from 4-6pm. We watched a short TedEx video about “How to Use A Papertowel the Right Way” and Max promoted his event. Seats for the event can be reserved by going on to the PTA website – no admission at the door without reserving a seat prior to the event.

*Sarah Bruno spoke about the success of her recent Neon Fun Run, which had approximately 200 people in attendance and raised over $1300 for St. Jude’s Foundation.

*Kelsey Rose gave a presentation to the PTA membership with her goal to raise $1100 for The Backpack Crew. With this money, two families could be fed on weekends for an entire year.  Rewards will be given to the classes that raise the most funds. The members that were present at the meeting voted unanimously that this plan should be put into motion for the 2019-2020 school year. 

Teacher Representative Report – Mrs. Barbara Fortunato

Mrs. Fortunato thanked the PTA for the RAA week pizza party and books for her classroom library. Ms. Dini will be taking Mrs. Fortunato’s place as one of the PTA Teacher Representatives. Mrs. Frazee will continuing serving as the other PTA Teacher Representative for the 2019-2020 academic year. Mrs. Frazee thanked the PTA for the Book Swap, Teacher Appreciation Lunch, gift cards and buses for field trips.

President’s Report – Heather McGrath

Heather presented Meg Connolly with a Lifetime PTA member certificate and flowers for all of her years of service to Lincroft Elementary School.

Heather stated that the Mother/Son Carnival will be held on Friday, June 7th in the courtyard behind the school from 5:30-7:30pm. Please register by May 31st and see the PTA website for registration information.

Heather reported that any personalized pavers that have been purchased as part of a PTA fundraiser, will be placed to the left of the main entrance of the school near the tree.  More details to follow.

The Fifth Grade Baseball Game will be held on Friday, June 7th at 9:15am.  This is a school-sponsored, not a PTA sponsored, event.

Vice President of Programs Report – Karen Whitaker

Karen reported that the Parent Play will be held tonight at 7pm in the Leopard’s Den.  Popcorn and water will be served.  For those students who did not get an opportunity to create a 4x4 tile, they can decorate one after the Parent Play.  Tiles will be installed over the summer.

The next Family Fun event will be a petting zoo on Friday May 31st from 5:30-7pm in the back of the school.  

The Fifth Grade Event (5GE) will be held on Thursday, June 13th from 6-10pm at Beacon Hill Country Club in the Atlantic Highlands.  Karen reported that the 5GE is spending less money this year than last year’s event.  Karen stated that no money was given to the 5GE this year from the PTA and that any money spent for this year’s 5GE was raised by the 5GE fundraising committee. Karen asked for 4th grade parent helpers at the 5GE, particularly dads. 

A Beach Day will be held for 5th graders on August 26th (rain date – August 27th) at Sea Bright Public Beach.  A walk through at Thompson will be available for all incoming 6th graders on August 28th.  Please see the PTA website for further information and details.

Karen stated that a committee is in the process of being formed to discuss next year’s 5GE.  Please reach out to Karen or Heather McGrath if you are interested in being part of the committee.

Fun Day will be held on Friday, May 31st with a rain date of Wednesday, June 5th.  All parent volunteers need to be PTA members AND must have completed the HIB training by Wednesday, May 29th to be allowed to volunteer on Fun Day.

The Journalism Club, consisting of fourth and fifth graders, will meet three more times starting next week to finish the last edition of the school newspaper for the year.

Help is needed with After School Programs for next year. If you are interested, please contact Karen Whitaker for more information.

Vice President of Fundraising Report – Holly Rohlf

The last Pretzel Day of the year will be on Friday, June 7th.  

Treasurer Report – Michele Ellis

Michele presented the current financials for the PTA and reviewed funding sources and how money raised is spent by the PTA.  Michele reported that a large scale fundraising event, such as the Gala, will be held every two years and that the proceeds from these large scale events will be used to fund larger school purchases, such as a new school sign, playground equipment, etc. Please see the PTA website for further details regarding PTA financials.

Corresponding Secretary – Sheila Vargas-Makrinos

Sheila thanked the membership for their service to the PTA.  She stated that her family will be leaving the school at the end of the academic year and that it was her pleasure to serve on the PTA Board as the Corresponding Secretary for the past two years.

Recording Secretary Report – Gail Pellicone

Michele Ellis has emailed the parents of those students who have a lost book from the school library.  Parents should send in either a replacement of the book that was lost or the money to replace the missing book. Please reach out to Michele with questions.

The final School Store for this academic year will be on Thursday, June 6th.  All profits from the School Store support the school-wide Pawsitive Attitude program, including stickers and bagel breakfasts for awarded students. Students will once again be selling their homemade string bracelets for $2 each during the June 6th School Store, with all money raised from the sale of the bracelets to be donated to the Make A Wish foundation.  

Planning for the Fall Festival has begun!  If you are interested in helping out, please contact Gail Pellicone for details.

Committee Reports:

A PIC update will be given at the June PTA meeting.

New Business:

Heather led the discussion about the proposed purchase of a new sign for the front of the school.  To change the information on the current sign, the volunteer needs to hold the glass up with their head to have their two hands free to change the letters on the sign.  This poses obvious safety issues and this concern would be eliminated with the new sign. The new sign would be a non-illuminated, customized sign that would cost approximately $7500.  When asked for a vote, the membership was unanimous in moving forward with the idea of purchasing a new school sign.  

There was a vote for new PTA Board members and Meg Connolly served as Nominating Chair for this year’s voting.  Martina Garland will be the new Corresponding Secretary, Shauna Moran will be the new Recording Secretary, Liz Yeserski will be joining Karen Whitaker as Co-VP’s of Programs and Gail Pellicone and Melissa Russo will be Co-VP’s of Fundraising.

PTA Volunteer awards (a certificate and flowers) were presented to Beth Cloake, Melissa Russo, Rachel Warnick and Liz Yeserski for their outstanding volunteer services to Lincroft School this year.

Adjournment:

Heather McGrath adjourned the meeting at 2:27pm.


Respectfully Submitted,
Gail Pellicone
PTA Recording Secretary
